
YCRCC New Headquarters 
At a June 26 special meeing for 
voting members, it was 
approved to move to a building 
on E Street next to the new 7-
Eleven.  We will be the sole 
occupants of this high visibility 
building that is 3 times the size 
of our current headquarters. 
There is ample parking at the 
new location.  Look for 
amazing things to 
happed in a few 
months.  Nobody 
passing through 
Marysville will fail to 
notice the Yuba GOP 
headquarters building.  
This will be huge!. 
 

June Meeting Highlights 
Johanna Lassaga reported on 
the many counties she has 
recently visited, and the great 
appreciation that the central 
committees had for being given 
Trump signs to sell in their 
counties.  She also gave 
updates on the Hispanic Flyer 
that she and Florentina 
DiGennaro are developing, and 
the new trailer wrap.  She said 
that Orrin Heatlie removing the 
old wrap and doing dent repair 
saved us $500. 
 

Margaret Atwell gave an 
update on the CAGOP 
convention and a Tea Party 
meeting that she attended. 
 

Dawn Contreras and Marlene 
Garcia described the Tehama 
County Red White and Blue 
dinner that they and many 
YCRCC members attended.  
They reported that Rebekah 
Carlson did a great job 
promoting Yuba GOP.  Lots of 

our swag was sold at the dinner 
to help the Tehama GOP. 
 

Rebekah Carlson gave a 
rousing Pep-Talk to encourage 
us to become more active in 
promoting our values using The 
Power of Five as a guide to Be 
a FORCE Multiplier.  This 
guide will be posted on the 

Yuba GOP Website.   
Johanna Lassaga, Laura 
Drown, Rebekah, Rob Drown, 
Dawn Contreras, and Marlene 
Garcia. 

 

 Chris 
Branscum, 
Marysville 
Mayor urged 
us to attend 
a townhall 
meeting 
regarding 
extending 
the Measure 
C 1% sales 

tax that is set to expire in 2026.  
 

David Morgan gave updates 
on Congressman LaMalfa’s 
activities, the sham trials with 
biased judges that Trump has 
had to endure, and Biden’s 
failure to secure our border.  
 

Renick House, District 2 
Supervisor elect, gave a 
presentation about the House 

of Unity that has 
a goal to provide 
a safe space for 
youths to 
participate in 
supervised 
activities.  It was 
founded by 
Randy Mitchel, 
who is a 
conservative.  

Randy would like to get 
conservatives on the Board of 
Directors and to serve as Event 
Coordinators who are paid $20-
$30 per hour.  For more 
information, send email to 
secretary@homeofunity.com.  
 

Jon Messick, 
District 5 
Supervisor, 
described 
some Fire Safe 
activities that 
are intended to 
protect Yuba County’s 
watershed.  He mentioned that 
he is sponsoring a 5K Run at 
the Brownsville Mountain Fair, 
and that the Shaw Grants to fire 
departments has gone from 
$10K to $20K. 
 

Upcoming Events 
July 19-20  Marysville Peach 
Festival 
 

Aug 17 Plumas Lake Block 
Party, Eufay Wood Park, 3:30-9 
pm. 
Aug 17-18 Mountain Fair, 
Brownsville 
Aug 22-25 Butte Co. Fair, 
Gridley  
 

Finding Johanna 
On July 2nd she visited Fresno 
County’s Central Committee.  
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As Vice-Chair of the CAGOP 
Chairman’s Association, the 
number of counties she has 
visited grows.  Her goal is to 
visit all 58 counties.  
 

YCRCC in Action 

Tehama Red White and Blue 
dinner, Sondra Mallow, Dawn 
Contreras, James Gallagher, 
Karen Buckley, and Margaret 
Atwell. 

Rebekah Carlson selling swag 
at the Tehama dinner.  

 

Johanna Lassaga and Tom 
Pessoa in the trailer while 
Florentina DiGennaro talks to 
folks passing by.  

Johanna in the trailer with 
Florentina and Tom Beilby.  
Lots of swag was sold at the 
Stroll and at the Fair from the 
newly wrapped swag trailer. 
Folks were lined up 5-deep to 
buy our swag.   
28 persons, including James 
Gallagher’s daughter, and 
other youths, were registered to 
vote at these events.  

 

Florentina, at the Capitol, pro-
tested AB1955 (schools don’t 
notify parents about gender 
changes).  The Dem Legislators 
passed it, but Newsom got the 
message that a huge number of 
parents opposed it and did not 
sign it.  Thank you Florentina! 
 

Meet Rose Daoust  This is the 
first of a new part of our 
Newsletter about our members.  

Rose joined YCRCC when the 
present executive committee 

took control of Yuba GOP in 
2021.  The ousted executive 
committee had diminished the 
effectiveness and reputation of 
the once strong Yuba GOP.  
Rose refers to the takeover as 
being the resurrection of 
YCRCC.  The phenomenal 
success during the last 3 years 
speaks for itself.  The Yuba 
GOP is now viewed as being a 
model for other counties.  After 
serving 3-years as our 
Treasurer, Rose resigned from 
this position, but she is still an 
active voting member from 
District 2.  Rose would like to 
see other counties become as 
successful as the Yuba GOP so 
that the mess the democrats 
have created can be reversed. 
 

How YOU can help 
Come to our meetings. 

Be a booth helper. 

Join us in a parade. 

Staff headquarters Tue & Thu a 
few hours from 11 am to 6 pm  
Make phone calls. 
Send email or text messages. 
Gather signatures on petitions. 
Help with our Lincoln Dinners.   
Put up and take down signs. 
Attend County Board of 
Supervisors, School Board, and 
City Council meetings.  
 

Executive Committee  
 

Chair  
Johanna Lassaga 

ycrcc.chair@gmail.com 
(530) 701-2770 
 

First Vice Chair  
Rebekah Carlson 
ycrcc.vicechair@protonmail.com  
(530) 755-6205 
 

Second Vice Chair 
Tom Pessoa 
tpessoa@succeed.net 
(530) 812-5136 
 

Secretary (Interim) 
Dawn Contreras  
 

Treasurer (Interim) 
Tom Pessoa 


